St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 22nd February 2012

Present:
Mrs G A Shillitoe, Practice Manger



Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager



Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Ms V Saville



Mr H Ellis



Mr J Lilley

Mrs Smith welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the group and explained the purpose of the Patient Participation Group was to gain views of registered patients to improve and enhance our current services.  Explaining that the group is not a forum for dealing with individual complaints; and that it is not always possible to act on patient’s ideas and implement everything.

Mrs Smith explained that many people had expressed an interest in joining the group and had been invited to the meeting but unfortunately had not responded.  Patients from different age groups and ethnicities had also been written to and been invited to complete a patient survey, but sadly we had only received a handful of replies.
The group were distributed copies of a draft survey and asked for their feedback and opinions.  Mr Ellis asked how many people would be asked to complete the survey.  It is hoped that as many patients as possible attending the surgery would be asked to complete the survey.   The more responses we get the more ideas we can improve on.
Mr Lilley asked if there was still a problem with people not attending appointments and explained the hospital automated answering service.  15 patients had failed to attend the surgery to see the GPs in the last two and a half days.  Mrs Shillitoe explained that the surgery had purchased a licence to enable text messages to be sent to patients to remind them of their appointments, unfortunately this is not yet compatible with our current computer system; and the GPs had wanted consent from patients before this system goes live.  Mrs Bullock explained that if a patient does not attend their appointment on 3 consecutive occasions a letter is sent warning them they may be removed from the list.  Patients not attending improved greatly when we moved to booking on the day, however this does still happen which is inexcusable.   Mr Ellis asked if we could look into how patient not attending compares with other surgeries.
Mr Ellis asked if there was a problem with not seeing the same GP for the same ongoing problem.  Mrs Bullock said that some patients have their favourite GPs who they only like to see.  Ms Saville said there is a better rapport seeing the same GP for long standing problems.  Mrs Bullock said some patients will just keep ringing until they can get an appointment with the GP of their choice whereas some will just see any.   A number of appointments are available to pre book one – two weeks in advance, i.e. late nights and Saturday morning appointments, but 80% are booked on the day.   Triage is available if no GP appointments are left and it is an emergency for that day, a Nurse will call back and discuss the problem and forward to on-call GP if felt necessary.  We also run minor illness clinic with two of our nurses able to prescribe treatment if needed, this has cut down on the GP list.  Following a consultation with the GP, if they feel they need to see you again a slip will be given by the GP and an appointment made at reception for you.   There is the new 8-8 walk in centre where patients can be seen, it is advisable to ring first.  
Mr Ellis thought more information was needed about the services offered at the surgery.  It is hoped that now the website www.stjohnsgrouppractice.co.uk is up and running and the patient survey being completed that this may help advertise more information about our services.    Mrs Shillitoe said that some notes can and have been attached on the prescription counterfoil slips.
It was decided that minutes of the meeting be sent to patients invited to attend the meeting along with a copy of the patient survey for completion.

Minutes of meeting to be e-mailed to attendees.

Patient Survey to be completed by Friday 16th March 2012.

Next meeting Wednesday 21st March at 12 noon to discuss outcome of survey.  Mr Ellis offered his apologises as he would be unable to attend and asked for minutes to be e-mailed to him along with details of the next meeting to be held.
